	Telecommunication Standardization
Bureau
	[image: image1.png]




	
	


- 2 -



Geneva, 25 April 2014
	Ref:
	TSB Circular 100
COM 15/GJ

	-
To Administrations of Member States of the Union;
-
To ITU-T Sector Members;
-
To ITU-T Associates;
-
To ITU-T Academia;

	Tel:
Fax:
E-mail:
	+41 22 730 5515
+41 22 730 5853
tsbsg15@itu.int  
	Copy:
-
To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 15;

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau;

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau


	Subject:
	Questionnaires on “microduct technology and its application in the access network” and “plant solutions for FTTdp (fibre-to-the-distribution point) architecture”


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
Study Group 15 at its last meeting (Geneva, 24 March – 4 April 2014) decided, in the framework of the studies conducted under Question 16/15 (Outside plant and related indoor installation), to produce two questionnaires as described below.
Questionnaire on microduct technology and its application in the access network
Editor: Mr. Nicola Di Buono (SIRTI S.p.A.); n.dibuono@sirti.it
This questionnaire addresses the development of a new ITU-T Recommendation on solutions and techniques for the installation of the next generation of telecommunication microducts within existing ducts (telecommunication, mains electricity, etc.) that are already considered to be “full” using traditional technologies.
Online questionnaire: https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/microduct-tech 

Password: sg15-microduct
Questionnaire on plant solutions for FTTdp (fibre-to-the-distribution point) architecture
Editor: Mr. Edoardo Cottino (SIRTI S.p.A.); e.cottino@sirti.it
This questionnaire addresses deployment issues experienced by vendors and operators regarding FTTdp infrastructure and installation in order to develop best-practice guidelines.
Online questionnaire: https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/FTTdp 
Password: sg15-fttdp
2
The deadline for responses is 30 September 2014 to enable responses to be analysed in time for the next Study Group 15 meeting (Geneva, from 24 November to 5 December 2014).  
Yours faithfully,

Malcolm Johnson
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau
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